
 

 

  
    

Memorial Upgrade 
    

Gritting Stuff  
 

As previously reported, following the financial collapse of 

Northamptonshire County Council, various services 

previously provided are stopping.  The first of these is the 

provision and refilling of the grit bins around the parish.  EPC 

is now responsible for these and will be monitoring usage 

this year (obviously weather dependent) before deciding 

how to continue next year as there is obviously a significant 

cost to refilling these bins.  Please may we therefore remind 

residents, as Winter is now upon us that the salt in these 

bins is for use on the roads and pavements only.  Thank you.    

Contact Us 

Have a comment to make, issue to discuss or idea to put 
forward?  Then please contact the parish council.   

Cathy Ellis (Chair) 308568, Jeff Peyton-Bruhl 706351, Jean 
Morgan  703317,  Charles Reader, Spencer Burnham 843973 
Michael Baul 706895.  
Our clerk is Cathy Knott clerk@evenleypc.org.uk 308580. 

Cllr John Townsend, District Councillor South Northants 
john.townsend@southnorthants.gov.uk 
Cllr Rebecca Breese ,County Councillor Northamptonshire 
rbreese@northamptonshire.gov.uk  
 

2019 Council Meetings 
 
21stJanuary, 18th February, 18th March, 15th April (APM) 
20th May (ACM) 17th June, 15th July, 16th September  
14

th
 October, 18

th
 November,  

16
th

  December 
All start at 7:30pm, parishioners are  
welcome and may contribute during 
public speaking session. 

Evenley Iron Man 
For the past seven months, Evenley resident Chris 

Scott has been a familiar sight, either running or 

cycling in and out of the village in all weathers and 

at ridiculous times of the day.  His aim?  To 

compete in Ironman Barcelona in October.  For 

those of you not familiar with the event, this is 

reputed to be one of the toughest single day multi-

discipline sports in the world, comprising a 2.5mile 

swim,112 mile bike ride and a full 26.2 mile 

marathon.   He started training eight hours a week, 

building up to 17 hours a week in preparation for 

the gruelling challenge ahead.   

Chris travelled to Barcelona, Spain to join 2,999 

other competitors from 84 countries. A horrendous 

thunder and rainstorm in the early hours of the 

morning stirred up the sea and created such large 

waves and swell that over 50 competitors were 

rescued by safety boats or suffered sea sickness but 

Chris pushed through to achieve a great time of 

one hour 12 minutes.  Back on land, Chris was 

ǎǘǊŀƛƎƘǘ ƻƴ Ƙƛǎ ōƛƪŜΦ  IŜ ǎŀȅǎΥ  ά¢ƘŜ ŎȅŎƭŜ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ 

was fast and flat and right up my street despite the 

weather conditions and six hours and three 

minutes later, I was off the bike, through transition 

and onto the run course. I covered the first half of 

the marathon well, in about two hours, but it was 

around this point where stomach cramps and 

fatigue crept in and it became important to be 

mentally tough.  For the last part, I had to resort to 

ŀ ōƛǘ ƻŦ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ŀǎ L ōŀǘǘƭŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀƛƴΦέ   /ƘǊƛǎ ŘǳƎ 

deep and in the final six miles, managed to pick the 

pace back up again.  He completed the marathon in 

four and a half hours with a total race time of 12 

hours and nine minutes.   3,000 competitors 

started but only 2,400 finished, including one Chris 

Scott.   άLǘ ǿŀǎ ǳƴŘƻǳōǘŜŘƭȅ ǘƘŜ ƘŀǊŘŜǎǘ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ 

challenge of my life and Χ 

 

Χ I am very proud of the 

achievement and would 

like to thank so many kind 

people for their words of 

encouragement and 

support throughout my 

journey.  This year, I have 

cycled over 3,500 miles, 

ran over 750 miles and 

swam over 100 miles just  
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Thank you to everyone who has 
signed up to decorate a tree at 
{ǘ DŜƻǊƎŜΩǎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǘƘƛǎ 
Christmas. Also thank you to 
David Ladlaw for sponsoring the 
event. Although the trees in the 
ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǊŜ ŀǊǘƛŦƛŎƛŀƭΤ 5ŀǾƛŘΩǎ ǊŜŀƭ 
trees are available for purchase 
at The Red Lion. The decorated 
trees will be on show from the 
16th December and over the  
Christmas period.  
Please do come along and view 
the creative efforts of our village 
clubs and families.  And thank 
you once again to Evenley Wood 
Gardens for supplying our 
Christmas tree here on the 
Green in Evenley.   

Neighbourhood Watch  
If you are interested in getting information from 

Northamptonshire Police and Neighbourhood 

Watch please contact 

david561connolly@btinternet.com  

 

Produced with thanks to our sponsors  

 

 

 

Street Lighting Progress 
The new Victorian streetlights which will replace our existing 
concrete style lamps are behind schedule and will now be 
fitted after Christmas throughout the village.  Meanwhile, the 
lamp fittings on the existing Victorian style lights are being 
changed this month to new, more energy efficient bulbs.    

Allot ment News 
DƻƻŘ ƴŜǿǎΧΦΦ 9ǾŜƴƭŜȅ ŀƭƭƻǘƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ Ŧǳƭƭȅ ǘŀƪŜƴ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ƎƻƻŘ 
order.  A general tidy-up took place in late October and the 
Parish Council is looking into the costs of new signage  
 

Now Remembrance Sunday has passed, work will start very 

shortly on removing the old utility slabs around the war 

memorial and replacing them with more suitable stone.    

 

to be fit ŀƴŘ ǊŜŀŘȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜΦέ  

 άwǳƴƴƛƴƎ Řƻǿƴ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƳŜ ǎǘǊŀƛƎƘǘ ƻƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŘ 

carpet and hearing those immortal words "You are 

ŀƴ LǊƻƴƳŀƴϦ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜ ŦƻǊŜǾŜǊΦέ  hƴŜ Ŧƛƴŀƭ 

ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴΥ  ǿƛƭƭ ƘŜ Řƻ ƛǘ ŀƎŀƛƴΚ  άL ǎŀƛŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀ 

one off but you never ƪƴƻǿΧΧέ Well done Chris. 

 Treemendous Trees 

Communications 
Do you want to be fully informed on village matters and 
receive quick updates direct to your inbox?  If so please email 
our clerk, Cathy Knott at clerk@evenleypc.org.uk LŦ ƴƻǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ 
forget our website at www.evenleypc.org.uk has all parish 
council minutes and news and other useful information.   
    

Footpath Gates 
 

Following a donation from Evenley Matters, Evenley Parish 

Council is working on a plan to upgrade some of the stiles 

along the footpaths to kissing gates.  This has two aims;  to 

make the footpaths more accessible to dog owners and less 

able footpath users and introduce a greater variety of 

footpaths available to dog owners.  Once upgraded, EPC 

plans to publish newly-accessible routes and promote wider 

use of parish walks.     
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